

## Whoever welcomes this child in my name, welcomes me." (Luke 9.48) St. Luke's Catholic Primary School, a Voluntary Academy Church Road, Trench

TF2 7HG Tel: 01952 388 222

Website: <a href="https://www.stlukescatholicprimary.org.uk">www.stlukescatholicprimary.org.uk</a>
Head Teacher: Miss Louise Evans BA (Hons) QTS MaST



25th September 2025

Dear parents and carers,

## YEAR 3 - NATURE DAY - MONDAY 6th OCTOBER 2025

Year 3 pupils will be attending a 'Nature Day' session at Chetwynd Deer Park in Newport on **Monday 6**th **October 2025.** 

Chetwynd Deer Park is a historic 200-acre park with glorious woodland and open space and the children will engage in activities (led by experienced Forest School staff) exploring the park as Autumn approaches!

This 'Nature Day' single session will take place during the afternoon of the school day. The children will have a slightly earlier lunch provision before being transported to the park by coach. Pupils will be accompanied by staff and return to school before the end of the school day.

Please be aware that the children will spend the afternoon outside in a forest environment and although they are not required to wear school uniform, they will need to wear **suitable outdoor clothes** (long-sleeved top, long-sleeved jumper and full-length trousers please, NO jeans).

They will also need a **suitable outdoor coat, sensible footwear** (such as wellies) and **suitable socks**. They will also need a **spare set of clothing**, including footwear as they may get wet and/or muddy!

\*\*In adverse weather the children will need a waterproof coat and trousers \*\*

Please ensure children have a labelled water bottle (no glass please) to drink during the day.

As this is part of the curriculum, St Luke's School Fund are covering the total cost of this event so no contributions are required from parents however you must **confirm your consents by completing the details on ParentPay.** 

We will be photographing pupils participating in activities throughout the morning but if you do not wish your child to be included, please ensure you carefully check and annotate the consent form accordingly. If you change your mind regarding photographs at any point, please contact St Luke's **prior to the event**.

If you have any queries, please contact the school office.

Yours faithfully,

Miss L Evans **Headteacher** 





